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Next Meeting:  March 26, 2024 6 pm 

        North Point Church 

1779 NE Hostmark St , Poulsbo 

Kitsap Quilters was established to foster and encourage the art of quilting, both in its traditional approach and its  
contemporary adaptation, to bring together those who love the art form and to share the art form with the community.  

Guild Contacts 

President:  Jeannette Schanbeck  

Vice President:  Karen Boeve 

Treasurer:  Luisana Sawyer  

Treasurer Elect:  Barbara Martin 

Secretary:  Lisa Jette 

2024 Quilt Show Chair:  Pam Whitt 

Newsletter Editor:  Marj Deupree  

Past President:  Sarah Lewis 

Things are winding down from the quilt show, thank you to everyone who participated.  Please re-
member to get your raffle tickets purchased before our beautiful quilt is raffled off at the May 
28th meeting.  
 
As always with the guild, as one project winds down other activities wind up. We have some amaz-
ing speakers coming this year.  And we always have our successful workshops, with lots of items 
to share and sell.   We need to be thinking about the guild for the upcoming year; We have posi-
tions to be filled;  The raffle quilt for next year is nearly complete;  Please take the time to peek 
at our fellow quilters and their accomplishments.   Consider who to nominate for the feature art-
ist for the 2025 quilt show, who hasn't been nominated, who would represent the guild well.  We 
need to give the  individual time to prepare for their big event. 

Take the time this month, to chat or email with our members.  Have coffee with them, welcome 
them into our amazing group.  

Since our year is half way over, daylight savings time is here, shop hop around the corner, mem-
bers meeting staying at 6:00 pm, will give us more time for friends, family and enjoy our evenings 
watching the sun set with our favorite beverage.   Maybe even more time to sew. 

REMINDER: The next board meeting will be held on Thursday, 
March 21 at 9:30 am on zoom. 

mailto:mathissonhouse@comcast.net
mailto:maryannquilts@gmail.com
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Continued on page 3 

February 2024 Kitsap Quilters Guild Minutes—Lisa Jette 

February 27, 2024  General Membership Meeting 

 

President Jeannette Schanbeck called the meeting to order at 6:02 pm 

 

BUISNESS MEETING 

 

Minutes: The January 23, 2024 General Membership minutes were approved as published in the December news-
letter.  A motion was made by Brynn Graham and passed by a unanimous voice vote. 

 

Treasures Report: Checking Balance $29364.92  Savings Balance $9,935.49  

Luisana Sawyer gave a preliminary report on the Quilt Show numbers.  Door entry - $9259.00, Café - $535.26 
(85.00 profit).  Boutique Gross Income – 12984.50, the guilds 15% is 1707.53, Bucket Raffle - $1135.00, Donations 
- $799.  Our projected profit will be about $6500. 

 

Membership: We have 170 members. 21 new members and 4 returning members were signed up at the quilt 
show. 

 

COMMITTEES: Karen Boeve reports 

 

Education: Kathy Beach and Audrey Fitzgerald - upcoming classes.  March 16 – Triangular Zippered Bag, April 20 
– Dual Purpose Organizer for your workspace and sewing machine cover.  See Kathy or Audrey to sign up. 

 

Programs:  March 26 - Robin O’Neil, modern to improve, $45 for the workshop on March 27, April 23 - Mario Ur-
bano, How fabrics are designed and manufactured, May 28 - Scott Hansen of Blue Nickel Studios with workshop to 
be announced soon.  June - open, July -Teresa Duryea Wong of Houston, TX, August - Guild Picnic 

 

Library: Karen McCutchen, is working on a new book stand.     

 

Tools and Templates: Elaine Tanner reports we have a treasure trove of templates and stencils for you to borrow.  
She would like to hear your thoughts about what new Tools and Templates you’d like to see in the Guild’s stash.  
Feel free to contact her with any questions. 

 

Snuggles: Karen Boeve reports 60 Snuggles were given to the YWCA shelter for their Easter program.  They have 
Domestic Violence shelter homes throughout Kitsap and they have a women’s program in Bremerton. 

 

Raffle Quilt: Sarah Lewis reported 3448 tickets have been sold.  There are 1519 tickets left to sell.  We have 3 
dates to sell at Town and Country Market, as well as 3 quilt guilds to visit and Quilted Strait will host us at their 
Challenge Quilt Show.   

 

2025 Raffle Quilt: Belinda Hoellwarth showed the 2025 quilt pieced top.  Next up she will be quilting it. The pattern 

is Alaska Magic – Rainbow by Edyta Sitar for Laundry Basket Quilts.  

 

Small Groups: Debi Snyder reports, Applique/Handwork – First Tuesday of the month 10:00-12:30, Improv – First 
Thursday of the month 10:00 – 1:00, Dear Jane – Second Thursday – 1:00-3:00 



 

Continued on page 4 
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February 2024 Kitsap Quilters Guild Minutes—Continued 

Scholarship: Lynn Thornton and Susi Gaskins report the Kitsap Quilters Fiber Arts Scholarship deadline is April 
15

th
.  They expect to award the $1500 scholarship by the middle of June.  If you know of any students interested in 

quilting, fiber arts or textiles, please refer them to this scholarship at WashBoard.org website.   

 

Spring Retreat: Nicky North and Fran Pilato report the retreat is full.  Nicky and Fran will be retiring as Committee 
Chairs for the spring retreat.  The Guild is in need of 2 or 3 new people to take over this committee. 

 

Hospitality: Katherine Holtgraves is looking for someone to take her place next year.  She is willing to mentor 
someone in July and August.  See Katherine if you are interested. 

 

Fred Hutch Quilts: Leslie Stapleton is taking on this project.  They are looking for lap quilts measuring 48x55.  We 
are looking into bags for patients to tote their quilts back and forth to treatment. 

 

Quilt Show: Pam Whitt and Becky Holt wrap up report.  There is a pending issue with draping between hung quilts 
and whether they need to be flame retardant?  Cost were up this year and attendance the first day, possibly due to 
residual snow, was down but we still made a nice profit.  Vendors, due to a little less attendance, did not do as well 
as they would have liked but overall they were happy to be there and many expressed returning next year.  Mar-
bled Arts will be retiring and not available for next year.  Demonstrations were well attended.  The Washington 
Youth Academy Cadets were a delight to work with and very much appreciated.  They were quick and very willing 
to find someone to help.  They were treated to vouchers to the Food Trucks for their dinner.  Island Lumpia did not 
accept pay for the cadets that chose to dine there.  Aprons were a hit and the little quilts pinned to them made by 
MarvaLee an added bonus.  Ann Rickle washed all of the aprons and they are ready for next year.  Our featured 
artists; Debi Snyder and Nancy Parrott put on fantastic displays in their booths and were well received. Tentative 
reservation for next year has been made for February 14 & 15.  Quilt Show committee wrap up meeting will be 
Thursday, February 29 on Zoom.  Use the Saturday login on the members page. 

 

Top 10 Viewers Choice winners were; 8
th
 place – Becky Rico, Crystal Star.  7

th
 place – Anita Bernhard, Paper 

Cranes, 6
th
 place (3 way tie) – Diane Levang, Bird Dance; Luisana Sawyer, Quilted Mandela; Linda Moran, Misty 

Pines.  5
th 

place – Nancy Mathisrud, Star Quilt.  4
th 

place– Andrea Rudman, David.  3
rd 

place – Debi Snyder, Times 
and Seasons.  2

nd
 place– Pam Whitt, Bells of the Ball.  1

st
 place – Pam Whitt, Daisy’s Abuzz.  Congratulations! 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

 

Mini Mosaic Quilt Workshop – quilts created at this workshop were shown to members.  A 3/8 cutting guide was 
bought and will be going into the gadget library. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Quilted Strait - will be borrowing some of our quilt stands in exchange for having our raffle quilt there to sell tickets 
at their show. 

 

Trivia Game – Audrey Fitzgerald and Jeannette Schanbeck played a quick trivia game on Quilting Lingo with priz-
es.   

 

Fat Quarter Lottery: Carolyn Nannery drew for the Fat Quarter – Red and Hearts.  Susi Gaskins was the lucky 
winner.  

 

Hospitality Raffle Drawing: Katherine Holtzgrave drew tickets for members to receive raffle prizes. 
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February 2024 Kitsap Quilters Guild Minutes—Continued 

Meeting Times – It was voted on 41-21 to keep our General Membership meeting times at 6:00.  

 

Meeting Adjourned – 7:39 

 

Respectfully Submitted by Lisa Jette, Secretary 

 

Upcoming Dates:  

March 2 – Parking Lot Exchange – 12:00-1:00 – Church parking lot 

March 21 – Board Meeting – 9:30 – Zoom 

March 26 – Membership Meeting – Robin O’Neil – 6:00 – Church 

March 27 – Robyn O’Neil Workshop – Bainbridge Community Center 

Raffle Quilt Ticket Sales—Sarah Lewis 

LET’S SELL THOSE TICKETS-a Raffle Quilt Update 

Our 2024 Raffle Quilt is receiving lots of praise everywhere it goes and ticket sales are going well. We started out with 

5000 tickets and currently have about 1600 left to sell before the May 28th drawing.  

We will be selling tickets at Town and Country Market in March, April and May. Quilted Strait has a quilt show on 

March 24th where we have an opportunity to sell tickets and we will be on the road to visit a few more guilds. 

How can you help with ticket sales? Let friends and family know about our raffle. Share pictures of the quilt on social 

media. Buy more tickets for yourself! 

As an extra incentive, for every 5 tickets you buy during March, April and May, your name will be entered into a draw-

ing to win a bundle of 20 fat quarters. We will do a drawing at our monthly meeting in March, April and May, so there 

are 3 chances to win.  This drawing is only open to current 

members and you don’t have to be present to win.  

Raffle Quilt Ticket sales help to support the Kitsap Quilter annu-

al budget and the programming and events we provide for the 

membership. We encourage each member to purchase or resell 

a minimum of 10 tickets as a way to help the effort to sell the 

5000 tickets. 

If you want to purchase tickets but can’t make it to a meeting, 
please contact Sarah Lewis  or call . We can make arrangements 
to get raffle tickets to you. 
 
LET’S SELL ALL THESE TICKETS!!! 
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March 26 & 27, Robyn O’Neil - for a lecture and workshop.   Lecture: Traditional to Modern to Improv.   

 

Workshop – Birds with Abandon - If you are interested – Please email me! I will be opening this workshop up 
to another local guild - .   Cost is $45 and will be held at the Bainbridge Island Fire Station at Madison & Hwy 
305 – 10 a.m. to 4 p.m.  --  This focus is on improv design and your “Birdie” will be your own! Check out her 
webpage. . https://www.robinoneilquilts.com/   

 
April 23 – Mario Urbano – Representative for Moda Fabrics for the Washington and Oregon region.  Although 
he’s been on the sales and marketing side of the fabric industry he has made a few quilts!  He has also repre-
sented Shannon Fabrics, Free Spirit, Clothworks, Poppie Cotton, Fableism Supply Co and Alexander Henry.     I 
am collecting questions to provide to Mario ahead of time.  Email me your questions!  I’ve received only a few – I would like 
to provide those to him before the meeting.   

 
May 28 & 29– Scott Hansen from Blue Nickel Studios.  (Presentation and workshop – TBD) 

Check out his website:  https://bluenickelstudios.com/about-scott/  

 
JUNE, 25 -  Calling all volunteers for Quilt University!  Do you have something you’d be willing to teach in a 15-
20 minute snippet session?  This is the round-robin where 3 smallish groups move between classrooms to 
share a little bit of a skill or technique that might be educational for our members.  Please let me know if you 
would like to share your talents.   

 
July 23,  Teresa Duryea Wong – Lecture – topic TBD.  Check out her website:  https://teresaduryeawong.com/
lectures/?v=47e5dceea252  

 
MORE TO COME -  Charisma Horton, March 2025….   

 
Also, are you the next Program Chair?  Let me know! 

Programs—Luisana Sawyer 

Scholarship Informatioin—Susi Gaskin  and Lynn Thornton 

The award is $1500 and the website to apply is www.WashBoard.org.  

The recipient must be a Washington State resident, OR a graduate of a Washington State high 
school, OR be attending a Washington State college/university or technical institute, 20 years old or 
older at time of application and enrolled in an accredited program. Fiber Arts may include sewing, 
weaving, clothing or costume design, quilting, dyeing, basketry, embroidery and needle arts, cura-
torship and preservation, history and the technical production of textiles. Art courses that include de-
sign, composition, surface design, and art history may be included. 

https://www.robinoneilquilts.com/
https://bluenickelstudios.com/about-scott/
https://teresaduryeawong.com/lectures/?v=47e5dceea252
https://teresaduryeawong.com/lectures/?v=47e5dceea252
http://www.WashBoard.org
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Small Groups—Debi Snyder 

Small groups are a great way to meet and get to know other guild members that are interested in simi-

lar techniques.   

Applique / Handwork 

 First Tuesday each month – 10 to 12:30 at North Point 

Join us for a great social time doing handwork and applique 

Improv 

First Thursday each month – 10 to 1 at North Point 

Come join us if you are interested in working and learning with others on improvisation-

al piecing and design. 

Dear Jane  -- work at your own pace and share with others your version of the Dear Jane quilt origi-

nally pieced by Jane Stickle in 1863. 

Second Thursday each month 1 – 3 in person at North Point church 

NOTE:  March 14th will be on zoom due to retreat. 

Every Thursday except for second each month 1 – 3  Zoom, using Saturday log on 

Membership—Chris Miller 

We currently have 172 members as of today (3/4/24). The quilt show brought us 15 new mem-
bers and 4 rejoining members. We have membership cards for all members. If you have not 
picked up your card, they are available at the membership table before our meetings. Most of 
the nametag orders have been placed and received. I will be doing another order around the 
20th of March if anyone wishes to order. 

     There has been a request for us to supply quilts to the cancer patients who are receiving treatment at the 

Fred Hutch Cancer Treatment Center in Poulsbo. They have asked for 10 quilts to start with measuring ap-

prox 48" X 55" or Lap Size. The guild is going to also supply bags for the quilts to be carried in to make it easi-

er for the patients to bring them to their appointments. I will collect and deliver the quilts to them. Thank 

you in advance for your generosity. Leslie Stapleton .  

Quilts for Cancer Patients—Leslie Stapleton 

Thank you to Pat Borman, Sherry’s Cozy Quilts and Luisana Sawyer for donating 
prizes to the Bucket Raffle at the Quilt Show.  



 
Page 7 

M
a

rc
h

, 2
0

2
4

 
   

V
o

lu
m

e
 4

4
,  

Is
s

u
e

 3
 

3rd Saturday Workshop—Audrey Fitzgerald 

The 16 March class will be a triangular shaped zippered storage bag similar to the iron cover bag 
offered in one of the last Monthly Mystery projects.  Sample bags are at the Education table in the 
lobby.  Bags are very fast and easy to make, so it will be  possible to make more than one bag in 
the class.  Up to two free zippers will be offered to each participant for the bags they make in the 
workshop.  If you would prefer to make an iron cover, some complete kits are still available for 
$10.  If you like the idea of making the iron cover but want to use your own fabric for the outer 
layer, you can purchase the kit for $7.  This workshop will be led by Audrey Fitzgerald. 
 
The 20 April workshop is an organizer for your work space that doubles as a sewing machine 
cover. When your sewing machine is sitting in it, It not only muffles noise and eases vibrations, it 
also offers a double row of pockets that fall below your work surface for notions you want to keep 
on hand.   A removable thread catcher is also included.  The organizer can also double as a sew-
ing machine cover with two ties to secure the draped sides together. A sample product is not yet 
available for viewing, but members can review the pattern at the signup table to confirm inter-
est.  Debbie McKeever will be leading this workshop. 
 
On 18 May you will have an opportunity to make a large carry all tote with wooden handles.  This 
was identified as the favorite project in the past Monthly Mystery survey.  Sample bags are on the 
Education table in the lobby.  This tote really is a workhorse, is quick to make, can be adapted to 
just about any size (I have actually seen a quilter use a larger tote to carry her sewing machine to 
a sewing event) and it is easy to embellish with quilting, outside pockets or a stiff interfacing to 
make it a sturdy, stand up bag. Jeannette Schanbeck will be heading up this workshop. 
 
Sign ups for workshops are in the church lobby during guild meetings.  If you prefer, email me, 
Audrey Fitzgerald, at  to sign up.  The workshops run from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. at the church 
and there is a $5.00 class fee.  Supply lists will be emailed to out a couple of weeks before the 
workshop to allow for the gathering of materials. 
 
Please remember that workshops are led by quilters like you who have volunteered to share a 
project with their fellow guild members.  If there is something that you enjoy doing or a favorite 
project that might be of interest to our group and you would like to share, please contact 
me.  Fresh ideas are always welcome, and the workshop crowd is really a pretty fun bunch.  At-
tending the workshops is also a great way to meet other guild members since the group size gen-
erally does not exceed 20 people. 

Missing one blue Kitsap Quilters apron from 

the quilt show.  Please let Nancy Mathisrud 

know.    
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In-House Quilt—Nancy Mathisrud and Marj Deupree 

red, pink, blue, 
yellow, or orange

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
Blocks may be turned in to Nancy Mathisrud or Marj Deupree at 
the March or April meetings. Be sure they are labeled with your 
name. No blocks will be accepted after April 30th. The drawing 
is tentatively scheduled for the June meeting.  
 
Questions? Ask Nancy () or Marj () . 
 

 
For any new quilters who wish to try this out and want more information, there are tutori-
als on YouTube for XO quilt blocks. Note that they may be using difference sizes than 
what we have above. 
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Sew-ins via Zoom—Colleen Lane 

Share the camaraderie of sewing with friends from your home!  

All Zoom Sew-In’s (Saturday and Monday) will use the Saturday Zoom sign in 
link….. 

 

MONDAYS– 10 am to ????? 
SATURDAYS- 9 am to ???? 
 
 To join the Zoom Meeting, checkout the schedule on the Member’s page of the guild 
website and use the Saturday link for all Sew-In’s. If you have any questions, please contact 
Colleen Lane at   

Kitsap Quilters has a Sunshine and Shadow chairperson, Leslie Mirkovich. If you are aware of 

someone who might be in need of a card to celebrate something special or a note of sympathy or 

support, please contact Leslie. She will send a greeting from Kitsap Quilters to that member to let 

them know we are thinking about them.  

Leslie can be reached at  

Sunshine and Shadow 

Welcome to this year's FQ lottery!  Bring a FQ in the color/theme to enter each month. 
One chance to win for each FQ you enter. The months of August and December there is 
no FQ lottery because of our parties.   

Here's the line up for 2024: 
 
Mar. - Yellow/Bunnies (Easter) 
Apr. - Any color of 2 x 2.5" strips (WOF Jelly 
     roll) 
May - Blues/sky fabric 
Jun. - Batiks any color 
Jul. -  Flowers any color 

 
 
Aug. - No lottery due to picnic 
Sep. - Browns/ fall fabrics 
Oct. - Orange/Black 
Nov. - Holiday/ Reds and Greens 
Dec. - No lottery due to Holiday Party 

Looking forward to seeing all the wonderful fabrics you bring this year! 

Fat Quarter Lottery—Carolyn Nannery 
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Stitches In Time—Nancy Parrott 

‘Change is the Only Constant in Life’  

Heraclitus  5000 B.C. 

 

I first provided a snapshot of Kitsap Quilters Quilt Shows back in March of 2020.  It seems appropriate to update 

and resubmit that article now for a variety of reasons.   

1. We have many new members who are not familiar with guild history.    

2. We are in need of a chair for the 2025 Quilt Show.   

3. It can be eye-opening to see how our guild has constantly evolved.  Ever since its inception in 1985, group    

leaders have had to adapt, adjust, and reimagine what is required to keep the guild sustainable. 

The 2024 Quilt Show is now in the history books.  Concluding from the compliments given by attendees, mem-

bers, and vendors, the show was enjoyed by many and sustains our reputation as one of the best around. Con-

grats and Thank You to everyone who contributed to this success.  

Since my first participation in a show 14 years ago until today, I continue to be amazed by the organization and 

cooperation it takes to make a show of this magnitude possible. It literally takes a village to keep the venue 

fresh and current and meaningful to a wide range of people.  

Because next year’s show might require a tweak here or there, I thought it would be of interest to explore how 

our shows have evolved and the changes that have taken place over the years to ensure their success.  

 

1989- ‘Quilt Magic’ 4th Annual Show   

Show Location: St Charles Episcopal Church 

Dates: February 3-4   Friday and Saturday 

Number of Quilts: 131, no categories  

Guild President: Jan Larson  

Quilt Show Committee: Ann Dougherty, Agnes Weiss  

Quilt Catalog: 8 pages with no advertisers, black and white, hand typed 

Challenge Quilt: use at least 3 of 5 fabrics to make a 30”x 30” quilt; No. of Challenge Entrees: 22  

No. of Quilts for Sale: 14 Highest Price: $1000 (no info on sales)  

Raffle Quilt: Washington Centennial Raffle Quilt (contained 14 blocks of significance to Washington State) Win-

ner: Dave Dolen who bought the ticket from Susan Koharian  

Viewer’s Choice Winners: Challenge- 1st Place- Yvonne Jones; 2nd Place- Agnes Weiss  

              Wall hanging- 1st- Agnes Weiss for ‘Sagebud’; 2nd-Carol Rothrock for ‘Fish in the Attic Window’    

           Large Quilt- 1st -Carol Rothrock ‘Jinny Beyer Purple Green Quilt’; 2nd Agnes Weiss ‘Feathered Star’  

Show Chair for 1990: Pam Whitt  

2000- ‘A Quilter’s Tribute” 16th Annual Show  

Show Location: Poulsbo Jr High  

Dates: Feb 19-20 Saturday and Sunday  

Number of Quilts: 195  

Guild President: Linda Gunby  

Quilt Show Chair: Glynis Burns  
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Registration Chair: Judy Stephensen  

Volunteers Chair: Diane DiGleria  

Quilt Catalog: 14 pages, black and white, 3 advertisers  

Member’s Booth (Boutique) Chair: Evelyn Scott (handmade items only; guild received no money)  

There was a silent auction consisting of 1 quilt donated by Jetty Morton. 

Demonstrations Chair: Camille Layne     No. of Demonstrations: 20  

Lunch items were available.  

Challenge Quilt: I’d Rather Be…. Chair: Sue Beauchamp No. of Challenge entries: 8 

Raffle Quilt: 3993 tickets sold as of Feb 2000; no info on name of quilt or winner  

Featured Artist: Jeanne Loy  

Viewer’s Choice Winner: Julie Smith. ‘A Country Journal’  

Best Hand Quilting: Sue Milling, ‘Maureen’s Quilt’  

Best Machine Quilting: Wanda Rains, ‘A Blue & White Night’  

There were 42 other winners, 1st, 2nd and 3rd in 14 categories  

Challenge Quilt for 2001: Recyclable Quilt (must use a recycled item in quilt) Chair: Lillian Asher  

Show Chair for 2001: Jan Larson 

 

2010- ‘A Quilter’s Journey’ 24th Annual Show  

Show Location: President’s Hall, Kitsap County Fairgrounds  

Dates: Feb 19-20   Friday and Saturday 

No. of Quilts: 254  

Guild Co-Presidents: Ann Jones, Linda Moran  

Quilt Show Chair: Amy Constant  

Committee Chairs: 28, too numerous to list! 

Featured Artist: Margaret Mathisson  

Show Catalog: 43 pages, black and white with colored cover, 11 advertisers. DVD of quilt photos for sale.  

Show set-up started 1 day before show.  

Number of Vendors: 22  

Number of Demonstrations: 12 

Raffle Quilt: Designed by Ann Jones; Drawing held in April; no info found on tickets sold or winner Challenge Quilt 

Chair: Jane Collins; base a quilt on a literary work out of the 1950’s; No. of entries: 3  

The Café, manned by members, and Member’s Boutique were available. Unsure if guild got a % of sales. Judging: 

The show was peer judged by both members and non-members. I found no info on committee  

                members or a list of winners, but three ribbons, 1st, 2nd, and 3rd, were awarded in 5 categories.  

                Judges scores were available upon request to Ann Jones.  

Viewer’s Choice: 1st Place- Terry Loy,  2nd Place- Darlene Calvert,  3rd Place- Margie Lewis-Jones  

Show Chair for 2011: Amy Constant, Jaxine Andersen, co-chairs  

 

2020- ‘Quilted Gems’ 34th Annual Show  

Show Location: President’s Hall, Kitsap County Fairgrounds  

Dates: Feb 14-15  Friday and Saturday 

No. of Quilts: 237  

Continued on page 12 

Stitches In Time—Continued 



 

Continued on page 13 
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Guild President: Barbara Martin  

Quilt Show Chair: Jackie Heckathorn  

Show Committee Chairs: 26, too numerous to list!  

Featured Artist: Terry Loy  

Catalog:  44 pages, black and white with colored cover, 10 advertisers. DVD of quilt photos planned  

              but did not happen. 

Show set-up started 2 days before the show to facilitate judging.  

Number of Vendors: 26  

Number of Demonstrations: Approximately 8  

Raffle Quilt: ‘Rainbow Gems’ Designed by Marybeth O’Halloran and Jackie Heckathorn 95”x 95” Tickets  

                        sold: over 4000? Won 1st Place in its category at the 2019 WA State Fair in Puyallup. Quilt  

                       won by Gail White of Poulsbo.  

Challenge Quilt Chair: Brynn Graham,  Three Crayon Colors          No. of entries: 19  

The Café was provided primarily by food trucks with guild offering desserts.  

Member’s Boutique featured handmade items, not in competition to vendors; guild -got 15% of sales.  

A Silent Auction had 105 baskets of all description.  

A Bucket Raffle was a venue for large items.  

Judging: The show was peer judged by guild members. 1st, 2nd, and 3rd ribbons were awarded in 12  

                categories. Judges’ comments were available by email at member’s request.  

Best Hand Quilting: Sheila Klos, ‘Bubbles’  

Best Machine Quilting Small: Laura Jacobs, ‘Old Linen Given a New Life’  

Best Machine Quilting Large: MaryBeth O’Halloran for ‘La Passion’, pieced by Ann Trujillo 

Viewer’s Choice: 1st Place- Ann Trujillo, ‘La Passion’ 2nd Place- JoAnn Demmert, Bali Wedding Star 

                               3rd Place- Carol Kunold, ‘Flower Garden’  

Show Chair for 2021: Mary Jo Brisbon  

 

2024- ‘Color in Motion’ 35th Annual Show  

Show Location: President’s Hall, Kitsap County Fairgrounds  

Dates: Feb 16-17  Friday and Saturday   

No. of Quilts: 213 

Guild President: Jeannette Schanbeck 

Quilt Show Chair: Pam Whitt, Becky Holt, co-chairs  

Show Committee Chairs: 20, too numerous to list!  

Co-Featured Artists: Debi Snyder and Nancy Parrott 

No Catalog of quilt entries was printed.  No disc of pictures was offered for sale. 

Show set-up started 2 days before the show.  

Number of Vendors: 12 

Number of Demonstrations:  8  

Raffle Quilt: ‘Color in Motion’ Designed and pieced by Barb Martin.  Quilted by Libby Peterson 

                       The raffle drawing was moved to May to allow more time to sell tickets.  

Challenge Quilt: Debi Snyder, chair;   ‘Color in Motion’    No. of entries: 10  

The Café was provided primarily by 2 food trucks with the guild offering desserts.  Coffee Cart inside. 

Stitches In Time—Continued 
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Stitches In Time—Continued 

 

Member’s Boutique accepted articles of all types; did not have to be handmade.   Guild got 15% of sales.  

No Silent Auction 

Bucket Raffle: Leslie Stapleton, chair; 4 items- bucket of fat qts, gift certificate from Sherry’s Cozy Quilts,  

                          Singer Featherweight, quilt hanging donated by Luisana Sawyer 

Judging: The show was not judged. Ribbons were awarded at the February Guild meeting to the top 10  

                 Viewer’s Choice Quilts. 

Viewer’s Choice:  1st and 2nd Place- Pam Whitt, ‘Daisies Abuzz’ and ‘Belles of the Ball’   

3rd Place- Debi Snyder, ‘Times and Seasons’,    

4th Place- Andrea Rudman, ‘David’,  

5th Place- Nancy Mathisrud, ‘Inspiration Star’,  

6th Place (3 way tie)- Diane Lavang, ‘Bird Dance’, Linda Moran, ‘Misted Pines’ and  

                                     Luisana Sawyer, ‘Quilted Mandala’,  

7th Place-Anita Bernhard, ‘Paper Cranes’  

8th Place- Becky Rico, ‘Crystal Star’ 

Show Chair for 2025: position open 

 

Hopefully, this selection of show summaries demonstrates how locations, dates, scope and attrac-

tions have fluctuated over the years to accommodate changes in our community, budget and society in gen-

eral.  Future chairs of the quilt show (and all our guild committees) can embrace this and be emboldened to 

make change a constant. 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March is here and April is just around the corner. Mark your 
calendar for our 3rd anniversary celebration April 5th 6th 
and 7th 2024. There will be discounts, gifts with purchase and 
much more.  

Thank you for making these past three years a success.  

 

 
Regular business hours: 

 Wednesday through Saturday  10am-5pm 

 Sundays      11am-4pm.  

We are located at 19735 10th Ave NE, Poulsbo WA 98370.   

Phone:  360-930-0572  

 

Look for us on the web at www.sherryscozyquilts.com or on Facebook.   

Questions: please email sherryscozyquilts@gmail.com  

http://www.sherryscozyquilts.com
mailto:sherryscozyquilts@gmail.com


 

Kitsap Quilters welcomes new members throughout the year.   
You are invited to attend two meetings free, after which membership is required for further attendance.   

Please visit our website at www.kitsapquilters.com for more information. 

mailto:jimmann7@hotmail.com

